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SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2010-0536 would authorize an increase of an existing fee that is assessed for non-identifying adoption searches that are performed by the family court services division of Superior Court.  
SUMMARY
Proposed Ordinance 2010-0536 would increase the existing fee from $30 to $60 to cover costs associated with non-identifying adoption searches.  The fee increase is projected to yield an additional $4,500 to the general fund in 2011.  It is estimated that the fee will generate a total of $9,000 in 2011.  This fee is authorized under RCW 26.12.220 and K.C.C. 4.72.026, which is amended by the proposal.

BACKGROUND

King County Code 4.72.026 authorizes the Superior Court to charge a flat fee for non-identifying adoption searches performed by the Superior Court.  These searches allow someone who was adopted to find out information about their biological parents without identifying the parents.  
ANALYSIS

Non-identifying adoption search requests require the Court to research past adoption records.  These searches can require between half an hour to two hours per search, depending on whether the case was originally within King County or whether it was in another state or county.  Should a party wish to make contact as a result of the search, the Court would contact a confidential intermediary to talk with the parent,  
Those who request the service will be notified of the cost prior to provision of the service so they will have the option to decide whether to continue to seek information.  The new fee will be added to request forms and the Court anticipates that approximately 150 searches will be requested in 2011.  
The revenues generated by this fee are proposed to offset the costs associated with the paralegal position that performs this work.  The proposed fee increase is projected to generate revenue that along with other new and existing fees will allow the position to be fully revenue backed.  
This proposed fee increase is projected to generate an additional $4,500 to the general fund in 2011.  $9,000 is anticipated to be collected by the fee in 2011.  The adoption of this fee increase covers expenses that would otherwise be funded by other general fund revenues.

Option 1: Approve as proposed
Option 2: Reject the proposal.  If the fee change is rejected, $4,500 in additional reductions would be required to balance the Superior Court budget.  
REASONABLENESS

The proposed fee increase for non-identifying adoption searches will offset the costs associated with the service.  Proposed Ordinance 2010-0536 appears to be responsive to the financial needs of the Court and will counterbalance some of the agency's target reductions.  Of note, the revenues generated by this fee are assumed in the Executive’s proposed budget.  Approval of the proposal appears to constitute a reasonable business decision.
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2010-0536
2. Fiscal Note

3. Regulatory Note
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